
Sporting Events at Prees Primary – Autumn 2022 

 

Children in Years 2 and 6 had swimming lessons for 10 weeks at Market Drayton Swimming 

Centre, starting on Thursday 15th September. The children developed their swimming in may 

ways: from improving their stroke skills, water confidence, personal survival skills and 

rescue skills to swimming widths and lengths. 

 

We took part in National Fitness Day, where the children took part in various fitness 

activities and had great fun. 

 

                                             

         

We had great success in the Thomas Adams Cross Country Competition on October 4th, with 

32 children from KS2 running. They showed amazing endurance and resilience competing 

against other local primary schools. 

 



Thomas Adams held an orienteering event on the 18th October and children from Years 4 

and 5 attended. They worked together to find clues, following a map of the school grounds. 

 

                                                                 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 



Children from KS2 travelled to the Shrewsbury Club on 4th November to take part in tennis 

workshops. They participated in a number of different activities and in the afternoon 

watched a professional ladies tennis match. 

 

We enjoyed great success at The Tag Rugby Tournament held at Thomas Adams, Wem. 

Children from Years 5 and 6 played in the Cup and shield competitions and won both. All the 

children showed great skill, teamwork and sportsmanship. 

 

 

   

 



A group of Year 6 children took part in a Panthalon 10 pin bowling event in Shrewsbury. The 

children had a fabulous time learning how to play 10 pin bowling. 

 

 

 

The whole school took part in a Santa Dash, wearing Christmas hats and running around a 

frosty and sunny school field. 

 

 



The U11’s and U10’s Boys football team played against Newtown, Baschurch, Ellsemere and 

Whitchurch. 

 

 


